

McLeod Lake Indian Band

General Delivery, McLeod Lake, BC V0J 2G0 Main Office (250) 750-4415 Fax: (250) 750-4420

June 9th, 2025

District of Mackenzie #340 Mackenzie Blvd PO Bag #1 Mackenzie BC V0J 2C0

Attention:

Council members, District of Mackenzie

Terry Gilmer, Director of Recreation Services

REGARDING: DONATION REQUEST - LIFE GUARDS AUG 4-5, 2025

Land Stewardship is hosting our annual Tse'Khene Culture Camp at Cut Thumb Bay from August 4th-5th, 2025. We are asking for support of 1-2 lifeguards for both days.

This is an amazing event, that is open to citizens of the District of Mackenzie, and members of the following First Nations communities: Tsay Keh Dene, Kwadacha First Nation and McLeod Lake Indian Band. We will have the following events:

- > Animal/Bush, Fire & Water Safety
- > Drum making and painting
- > Berry & medicinal plant picking
- > Dry meat making
- > Story telling with our Elders
- Salve making
- Kayaks available
- > All meals will be provided
- We will have All Nations Group on site throughout the 2 days for first aid

We have been hosting this event since 2019, and it is set for the 4th-5th to be just in front of our McLeod Lake Indian Band Annual General Assembly (AGA).

Your consideration is appreciated.

Mussi (Thanks),

Tania SolonasLand Stewardship Director